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MEETING OF THE MINISTERS OF FOREIGN AFFAIRS WITH PRIVATE SECTOR REPRESENTATIVES IN THE FRAMEWORK OF THE IV SUMMIT OF THE AMERICAS

This meeting was held in Mar del Plata, Argentina on November 3, 2005, with Ministers of Foreign Affairs and private sector representatives who are conscious of the important role of the private sector in the creation and promotion of employment and as a follow-up to the consultative process installed since the Special Summit of the Americas in 2004. 

The dialogue, moderated by Mr. Alfredo Charadia, Undersecretary of Economic Affairs, Ministry of Foreign Affairs, International Trade and Worship of Argentina, presented an opportunity for entrepreneurs to generate agreements and exchanged ideas with government representatives in regards to the IV Summit theme: “Creating Jobs to Confront Poverty and Strengthen Democratic Governance.”  
The purpose of this forum was to promote the support of the private sector to the initiatives concerted at the Summit, to advance the establishment of a consultative mechanism of the private sector, and to recognize its essential mission in achieving Summit goals. The issues discussed at the meeting focused on the need to join forces to attain better competitiveness and productivity levels through education and technology, the promotion of governance and transparency, and the development of innovative strategies to create employment.
The OAS Secretary General, José Miguel Insulza, who also participated in the meeting, advocated for a dynamic and productive business sector that backs the rule of law, promotes democratic governance, fights corruption and fosters transparency at all government levels.


Ministers and plenipotentiary officials from 34 countries reiterated their invitation to the private sector to work closely with the OAS to achieve benefits in terms of growth, prosperity, and market efficiency. They also recognized that long term poverty reduction cannot be accomplished without the jobs, markets, trade and investments generated by the private sector.   
The Plan of Action of Mar del Plata reflects significant initiatives involving the business sector. Some of these initiatives include: the creation and strengthening of agencies specialized in development services and the improvement of the business climate for micro, small, and medium-sized companies, facilitating access to markets, and the promotion of development of business services that support occupational training; assist the entry into the formal labor market and the promotion of training and technical assistance services to strengthen the development of business, technological, and management skills.
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